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Residential Investment Property Short Term Finance
sponsors of

THE LIVERPOOL & DISTRICT CRICKET COMPETITION
The ECB Premier League in Lancashire

www.lpoolcomp.co.uk
Meeting held at Bootle CC on Thursday 7th April 2011 at 6.00pm: 
Present:

Eric Hadfield (President) 




Malcolm Barber (Hon Treasurer)







Chris Weston (Hon Sec) 




Alan Bristow (Club and Ground Chair)

Mike Leddy (Deputy Cricket Chair, Fixtures Secretary 3rd XIs)



The meeting commenced at 6.04pm. 


	Agenda item


	Recorded Minute



	1

Apologies

	· Alan Bristow and John Rotheram had given their apologies.

· ML was a little delayed 



	2a

Minutes of previous meeting

and

Action Points


	· The March 2011 minutes were discussed.  
· The March 2011 minutes were accepted as a fair and accurate record and, together with the February meeting's minutes, were signed by the Chairman.
· The Action Points and Matters Arising from the March 2011 meeting were considered.

	2b

Matters arising


	· These would be taken en passant as usual.



	3a

Fixture Secretary's Report
	· No report had been given.

· No email or telephone contacts specific to Fixtures were reported as having been received from the Fixture's Secretary. The Hon Sec felt that this was actively unhelpful.
· Two more letters from Craig Johnson had been received over Liverpool CC's L CCC fixtures had been received. The matters had been largely dealt with, there was however a residual problem.

The game between Alder v Liverpool at 3rd or 4th XI level and which had been shifted from September to some other date as a result of rugby fixtures was still a bone of contention. The shift to the 17th was agreed, EH would inform L CC and PL. 
· Other fixture rearrangements seemed to be tailing off asymptotically on the graph of grief over fixtures. There would always be changes but the fixtures were now as fixed as they could ever be at any point in the calendar.


	3b

Registration Secretary's Report


	· Registration was moving ahead. 
· EH had put a notice on the website under bulletins that had produced an increase in the level of activity in terms of registration.
· The major problem was that clubs were using old registration forms downloaded from PL's personal website. These forms were not accurate. The new forms were different for a reason, ECB regulations had changed.
·  We needed to put a notice on the website on Wednesday 13th making clear to clubs that they must use the correct form or the registration process would be invalid. This should be announced first at the pre-season meeting on Tuesday 12th April. A brief discussion followed, this course of action was unanimously agreed.
· Some clubs were still putting people on to play cricket without going through the paperwork stage
· The need to check the residency status of non-English/Welsh born players every year was now an ECB requirement and this was causing some feathers to be ruffled.
· The registration categorisation of a junior from SP CC was discussed.
· EH was confident that all registration issues would be sorted by the time the season started.



	4a
Hon Secretary's 

Report 


	· The Surface mail correspondence was discussed first.
· Craig Jenkins' letters had been dealt with.

· Ensign Flags had been dealt with. Bootle and Ormskirk were furious over the missing pennant.PL still denied all responsibility.

· CW had written to LCB again. There had been no reply. 
· The E mail correspondence was then discussed.
· Dates for future meetings had been drafted up until August. See Appendix 2. CW had circulated these. We would alternate the Wirral meeting between NB CC and Parkfield Liscard CC. The ARS's meetings had been added. 
· The Small Grants bulletin from the ECB was discussed. Again LCB should be leading this and were not. LCB clubs could easily miss out here. JW advised that a programme would be launched soon. LCB had its own way of working and would be using their CDMs. 
· CW's t20 volunteer post with ECB was confirmed in writing. JW suggested making something of this either in the Echo with Jamie Bowman or on the website or both. 
· Jamie Bowman's appointment at the Echo would be taken later but CW/JW were adamant, we had broken the news first - no matter how much PL blustered on his personal website. It was sad that this all seemed to matter!
· CW was advised that PL had now apologised to Northern CC over his libellous assertion of the wrongful registration of a player in 2010.



	 4b

Pre Season SGM Agenda


	· CW had circulated this to M/C. See Appendix 1. He had no intention of going through this a line at a time.
· CW ran through the list of hand-outs to be issued at the meeting. See also Appendix 1. This list was agreed.
· Team sheets : ML would arrive at 6pm on Tues and count them out according to a club team based formula he had previously prepared)
· EH would produce the MRFs


	5a

Hon Treas Report
	·  The Hon Treas notified M/C of the current balances.
· A cheque from the sponsor for £6,000.00 was shown to M/C. This had been promised when the sponsor had offered to extend sponsorship until 2015 and to release the funds immediately.

· M/C had been delighted and had, through the Hon Sec, formally accepted this offer. This had been unanimously agreed by M/C by email.
· M/C considered the L&DCC to be very fortunate to be in this position in the current economic climate. JW would make something of this later in the season probably at a (significant?) juniors fixture.

· The R&R Handbook was discussed in detail. 
· PL's intervention trying to change rules was discussed. JW had circulated the email having promised PL promised he would raise this.

· CW commented at length. All this was about PL and his own personal website; no more, no less.
· PL was not Results Secretary anymore.
We did not pay him anything for his phone calls per week because of (i), PL chose to pay so that he could play at being "first" and therefore in his eyes, be "best". 
We owed PL no duty of first access to results and so that his personal website was first with the results the data for which he then claimed copyright. He needed results only so that he could send them to the press on our behalf.
But ...... PL was perhaps learning. The CW point that we don't change Regs without clearance from a meeting had finally been grasped but he still held the view that he knew best (" the clubs won't be bothered") and in contempt if it did not suit him, he was a dictator and the most recent email showed that. 
· The sad and very sudden loss of Ronnie Brooks as Div 1 ARS was discussed, he would be missed. PL's prurient attitude had disgusted CW. It was agreed that EH should approach Rob Durand of Alder CC to try to fill the void, the MRF would need modifying in due course.
· The PDP programme would be discussed in the summer.


	5b
Website Matters


	· lpoolcomp

· The 2010 promoted and relegated clubs needed to be shown accurately in the Club Information section on the website. 
· PL plagiarism of the official site was rampant. Paul Edwards' material was suffering badly. 
· JW had ideas for many more features designed to promote the L&DCC on the website and beyond.
· play cricket
· CW noted that Chris Higginbottom had reported that a full list of the changes made to play cricket were on the admin page. EH said he had not seen these, the clubs needed to be told of them. CW would look into this.


	 6
Publicity & Sponsorship  Matters

	· John Williams commented wryly that he had already made much of his report. 

· The PoM trophies were discussed. MB suggested a change back to little "silver" engraved Cups and this was agreed. 

	7

Club & Ground Chairman's Report
	· CW gave AB's email report to the meeting.

· "As far as the C and G is concerned there is little to report since the last meeting.
· PQS:  2011   5 acceptances out of 8. Nothing from Sutton, BSM or Moorfield. Details sent to Martin Ford and he will liaise direct with the clubs. 

· 2010   Replies from Orrell Trinity and Prestatyn but still nothing from the other 9 out of 13 (Parkfield already reported as replying) 
· Presentations; All done and will deliver next Tuesday and Thursday. 
· 2011 Inspections;   on-going.


	8
Cricket Chairman's Report


	· There had not been a Cricket Committee meeting this week (on the 5th, the reserve date) as there were no pressing matters to deal with, the next one was on the 19th April at Bootle.

· There were no other items reported.

	9
LCB/ECB/

LCC Matters


	· There were no further reports; CW/JW had already covered these matters. 

	11
AOB


	· MB began with the matter of the Premier League Lap Tops.

There had been multiple telephone and email exchanges.

The issue of the batteries had been partially solved. 

It was decided that the Round Robin stages would be a trial of the computer scoring; the first league game on the 7th May would be the formal "go live" day for the new system. All this would be announced at the pre Season meeting by a combination of MB/CW/EH

· JW advised that the new Cricket Centre near Ormskirk was on schedule, it was similar to the one at St Margaret's. It had cost ECB £650,000 and was an excellent project.


	12
Dates of next meetings

	· See Appendix 2
              




Appendix 1

M/C and Cr Co dates 2011
 

	Pre-S SGM
	Tues 12th April Sefton Park CC 7.30 pm

	Cr Co
	Tues 19th April Bootle CC at 7.30pm

	M/C
	Thur 12th May at Parkfield Liscard CC at 6.00pm

	ARS' 
	Tues 24th May Bootle CC 7.30 pm

	Cr Co
	Tues 31st May at B St M CC at 7.30 pm

	M/C
	Thur 9th June at Bootle CC at 6.00pm

	Cr Co
	Tues 5th July at Bootle CC at 7.30 pm

	M/C
	Thur 14th July at Parkfield Liscard CC at 6.00pm

	Cr Co
	Tues 2nd August at Rainhill CC  at 7.30 pm

	M/C
	Thur 11th August at Bootle CC at 6.00pm
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Residential Investment Property Short Term Finance
sponsors of

THE LIVERPOOL & DISTRICT CRICKET COMPETITION
The ECB Premier League in Lancashire








Please reply to:  86/88 Wallasey Road, Wallasey, CH44 2AE

www.lpoolcomp.co.uk
The next meeting will be held at Parkfield Liscard CC on Thursday 12th May 2011 at 6.00pm.

1
Apologies
2a
Minutes of Previous Meeting & Action Point Items
2b
Matters arising 

3
 Cricket Chair’s Report 

4a            Hon Treasurer’s Report
4b 
Website matters
(i) lpoolcomp

(ii) play-cricket
5
Publicity & Sponsorship Chair’s Report 

6
Club & Ground Chair’s Report
7a
R&FS' Report

7b
Registration Sec's Report

8      
 Hon Secretary’s Report

9
LCB / ECB Issue

10
AOB
11
Date of Next Meeting
1
1

